From: Sent: Barker, Francesca (NE) 30 April 2013 16:21

To:

LDF

Subject:

Call for Sites (Haringey)

Dear Ms Warren,

Thank you for the consultation on Call for Sites dated 25 March 2013.

Natural England is a non-departmental public body. Our statutory purpose is to ensure that the natural environment is conserved, enhanced, and managed for the benefit of present and future generations, thereby contributing to sustainable development.

It is not appropriate for Natural England to suggest sites for future development, so we cannot provide you with a list of potential development sites. We would, however, request full consideration of the natural environment in the process of selecting and assessing sites for allocation through the Local Plan.

If you have any queries regarding this response, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Warmest wishes,

Francesca Barker Adviser - Land Use Operations Natural England

## www.naturalengland.org.uk

If you have just sent me a land use consultation, please resend to consultations@naturalengland.org.uk or, for any other land use query, please contact our Land Use Planning Enquiry line (0300 060 3900) in the first instance.

We are here to secure a healthy natural environment for people to enjoy, where wildlife is protected and England's traditional landscapes are safeguarded for future generations.

In an effort to reduce Natural England's carbon footprint, I will, wherever possible, avoid travelling to meetings and attend via audio, video or web conferencing.

From: Warren Jill

Sent: 25 March 2013 09:56

To:

Subject: Haringey planning policy consultation - Development Management document and Call for Sites

## **New Consultation**

Preparation of Haringey's Development Management Policies and Call for Sites, 22<sup>nd</sup> March – 10<sup>th</sup> May 2013

(Closing date: 5pm Friday 10<sup>th</sup> May 2013)

#### **Development Management Document**

Haringey is consulting on a draft set of *Development Management Policies* (DMP) and we would really like to hear your views on these draft policies.

The overall spatial development plan for the borough is provided in the recently adopted Local Plan Plan (formerly Core Strategy). The *Development Management Policies* sets out more detailed planning policy requirements for new development proposals in Haringey. At this stage it is just a draft for public consultation and views.

The consultation document contains 23 policy approaches/principles which are organised around three steps to determine planning applications. These are

- (1) getting the right development in the right place;
- (2) delivering the best design; and
- (3) enhancing our borough's infrastructure.

Each policy under the three steps includes a list of consultation questions. We would like to hear your views on these.

To have your say on the draft *Development Management Policies* simply go to <a href="https://www.haringey.gov.uk/developmentmanagement">www.haringey.gov.uk/developmentmanagement</a> where you can comment via an online questionnaire (this questionnaire will go live on Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> March).

# **Call for Sites**

In addition to this, we are also carrying out a **Call for Sites** consultation which will inform a future **Site Allocations Document**. We are looking for potential development sites or groups of sites where there might be the opportunity for redevelopment or changes of use. Potential uses might include housing, employment, community facilities and open space.

To suggest a site for inclusion in the *Site Allocations Document* go to www.haringey.gov.uk/siteallocations.

#### Drop-in Sessions

We are also running public drop-in sessions where staff will be on-hand to answer any questions:

- Hornsey Library, Haringey Park, London N8 9JA, Wednesday 10<sup>th</sup> April, 4pm 7pm
- Marcus Garvey Library, Tottenham Green Leisure Centre, 1 Phillip Lane, London N15 4JA, Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> April, 4pm – 7pm
- Wood Green Central Library, 187-197A High Road, Wood Green, London N22 6XD,
   Wednesday 24<sup>th</sup> April, 4pm 7pm

All documents can be viewed at our offices 6<sup>th</sup> Floor, River Park House, 225 High Road, N22 8HQ and the Civic Centre, High Road, Wood Green, N22 8LE and at local libraries.

Please email us at ldf@ haringey.gov.uk or by post to:

Planning Policy Team
Place and Sustainability Directorate
6th Floor, River Park House
225 High Road
N22 8HQ

Please send us your comments by 5pm Friday 10<sup>th</sup> May 2013.

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential, may be subject to legal privilege and are intended only for the person(s) or organisation(s) to whom this email is addressed. Any unauthorised use, retention, distribution, copying or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the system administrator at Haringey Council immediately and delete this e-mail from your system. Although this e-mail and any attachments are believed to be free of any virus or other defect which might affect any computer or system into which they are received and opened, it is the responsibility of the recipient to ensure they are virus free and no responsibility is accepted for any loss or damage from receipt or use thereof. All communications sent to or from external third party organisations may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance with relevant legislation.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.symanteccloud.com">http://www.symanteccloud.com</a>

This email and any attachments is intended for the named recipient only. If you have received it in error you have no authority to use, disclose, store or copy any of its contents and you should destroy it and inform the sender. Whilst this email and associated attachments will have been checked for known viruses whilst within the Natural England systems, we can accept no responsibility once it has left our systems. Communications on Natural England systems may be monitored and/or recorded to secure the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes.

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.symanteccloud.com">http://www.symanteccloud.com</a>